
From: Lewis, Sharon P.
To: DMV All Users <DMV-All@scdps.state.sc.us>

Date: 1/21/2003 10:00:48 AM
Subject: FW: Important Message in Regards to Driver License

Sandy Cason needed this message forward.

-----Original Message-----
From: Cason, Sandra G.
Sent: Tuesday, January 21, 2003 9:59 AM
To: Hamilton, Beverly G; Uswa, Wanda P.; Earley, Jr., James E.; Dolder, Rolf P.; Cockrell, Philip C.
Cc: Lewis, Sharon P.; Brown, Jannise H.; Janet Sheely; Kimberly Sox; Kyle Shealy; Rosalind Bateman
Subject: Important Message in Regards to Driver License
Importance: High

We are currently experiencing problems with CDLIS and PDPS. As a result, we are receiving system 99 errors when 
issuing a driver license. Rolf advised we will need to shut down this file and reload it. This should take approximately 30 
minutes.
We will update you when this is resolved.

Sandra G Cason
SCDPS DMV Help Desk
Voice: (803) 896-0566
Fax: (803)896-5536
E-mail: Cason_SandraG@scdps.state.sc.us
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